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Election of  FGE Officers
After a successful Annual Meeting in June 
and the election of FGE Board Members the 
group reassembled in August and elected 
Officers. The newly elected officers include:

	 Leonard Alexander - President 
	 Jean Shuler - Vice President, Social Committee 
	 Jim Mackanic - Secretary 
	 James Wang - Treasurer 
	 Irving Stowers - Newsletter & Website Editor 
	 Kevin Gunn - Social Committee 
	 Pamela Smith - Social Committee 
	 Tim Barry - Member-at-Large

New FGE Residents

We’re pleased to welcome new homeowners Michael 
and Kristine Buckley at 1774 Old Tower Road - the 
former home of Steven & Ludy Neef. Their family 
includes Katie and Ryan (shown in the photo above) 
and Jordan (away at college). The Buckley’s moved here 
from Pleasanton and commented “this is the nicest 
neighborhood we’ve seen since moving to California”. 

We’re also pleased to welcome new residents Ed Bar-
ton and Roz Hamar at 1810 Creek Road - owned by 
Suzanne Indrehus & Carmen Sarracco now residing in 
San Diego, CA. Roz is affiliated with the Valley Montes-
sori School. 

We are also pleased to welcome Pamela Stanley and her 
family at 866 McGlinchey Drive - owned by Raymond & 
Elizabeth Gilmore who now reside in Oakley, CA.

Sidewalk Repairs
Some residents have asked the board 
about doing repairs to damaged side-
walk that are in front of their homes. 
The city of Livermore has a website that 

provides information on this subject. On their site it 
states: “The Streets and Highways Code of the State of 
California places on each property owner the responsi-
bility for the sidewalk and curb and gutter abutting his 
or her property”. Also it states, that if the condition 
meets the City criteria for repair, the City will generally 
pay 25% of the repair cost and the property owner 75%. 
Further information can be found at: http://www.
cityoflivermore.net/citygov/cd/eng/roadwork/side-
walks.asp

FOUND
A man’s watch was found on the tennis court. Please 
contact Anna Lim, 447-3036.

Fall BBQ
Mark your calendars. The next FGE 
sponsored BBQ will be on Octo-
ber 15th at the west end of Creek Road 
beginning around 3 PM.

Garden Work Party
Garden Work Parties are planned for the 
second Saturday of each month at 
8:30 AM and volunteers should meet near 
the tennis court. The next few work 

parties are: September 10, October 8, November 12.

Next FGE Board Meeting
Next board meeting will be held 
Monday, September 19, 2011, 7 PM, 
Pam Smith’s home, 1707 Creek 
Road. As always - all FGE residents 

are invited to attend.


